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The S.H.B.C. Sentinel is a periodic publication (terms of submission, last page) containing the 
stories and pictures of past events, and notification of events to come. Material is provided by 
Club Members and Guests and barely edited. Nothing provided here represents an official 
position of the Safety Harbor Boat Club, or anybody else for that matter. If you want official, try to 
get it signed and notarized.  
 
 
 

Calling All members and guests:  
We will have an SHBC meeting on Wednesday 

SEPTEMBER 7th at 6:15 pm 2022 at the SH Library 
 

Our guest speaker will be JOAN MARZI   
She will present: 

 "Man Overboard Procedures"  
 
 

BACKGROUND ON GUEST SPEAKER JOAN MARZI  :  
 
CLUB Treasurer: Joan Marzi  has an SHBC member for 8th years. Joan was 
previously the Club's Commodore for two terms and Club Secretary 
(Scribe). Joan initiated the Halloween Costume Party Contest to coincide 
with the Club's annual Chili Cook-off. She also was a big help with our 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  



various parties' food set up and assisted in the party decorations process, as well as organizing 
the Decorating of the Club Float in the SH Annual Holiday Parade. Joan is in her 4th year as 
Club Treasurer. 
 
 
 

UPCOMING LABOR DAY   
RACE AND PARTY - MON., SEPT. 5th  
By ELLEN HENDERSON; Pix: Archives  
 
Labor Day, Monday, September the 5th is right around the corner and that means skippers get 
your sails and crews ready for our SHBC Annual Labor Day Race for 2022! The Race, which 
will be in honor of Frank Fitzhenry, a former Club Commodore, who was one of the Founding 
Members of SHBC is scheduled to start at 10:00 AM. Plan to show up at the Marina @ 9:00 AM 
for the Skippers' Meeting and Crew Assignments. Paul Matthews was the winner of our 
Inaugural Frank Fitzhenry Labor Day Race in 2021.  So, plan to challenge Paul Matthews 
this year. 
 
To all members, their families & guests, we are going to have our Potluck Party starting at 5:00 
PM at our favorite gathering place, The Safety Harbor Marina Pavilion. We have found that 
when everyone brings a dish to share with all the others: appetizers or side dishes from names 
ending in A through M or desert names ending in N through Z, that we have a great variety. The 
Club will be providing Cuban Subs  (Regular or Vegetarian), water and ice and the usual 
eating utensils, plates, cups, etc. Members are welcome to bring their favorite libation. All are 
encouraged to dress in Red/White/Blue to celebrate the Holiday. We will be having various 
games, in which to participate. Bring CASH for our 50/50 & win some bucks! Please RSVP at 
shbc4fun@gmail.com so we have an idea of how many people plan on attending, to order 
plenty of Cuban Subs. Also, we'd like to thank Joan Marzi -our Club Treasurer and Ron 
Carew, who have graciously volunteered to be our Co-Hosts for this Party.   

 
Also, if you would like to volunteer to Help Decorate the Marina Pavilion @2:30 PM, contact: 
Ellen Henderson (H) (727) 797-9380 CALL ONLY & LEAVE A MESSAGE 
with your name, phone & email address. 
 
Previous year’s Party Animals… 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SHBC SEPT. BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
BY ELLEN HENDERSON, PIX FROM ARCHIVES 
 
Congratulations to those SHBC Members, whose Birthdays and Anniversaries fall in the Month 
of September. It's interesting to see all of the multiple B-days and Anniversaries on the same 
dates.  
 
Birthdays:  
 
9-6  Quinton Smith 
9-9  Joan Marzi 
9-9  Jack Youra  
9-14 Sal Farina 
9-17 Fritzi Strom  
9-20 Cam Carlin 
9-21 John Viverito <---- 
9-23 Mikey Hembrey 
9-23 Curt Brandt 
9-28 Sharon Kline (Greenhalgh) 
 
Anniversaries:  
 
9-5  Sal & Nancy Farina 
9-5  Mark & Susanna Lewalski 
9-11 Quinton Smith & Sue Olnick<-- 
9-15 Ted & Janet O'Brien 
9-21 Connie & Paul Pope 
 
 



BOAT TO DONATE 
From Yvonne McKinley: 
 
I have a small sailing boat that has to be refurbished.   
It is good for a young person. 
Anybody interested?  
 
EDITOR: We're wondering: Is the small sailing boat a Pram, a Sunfish or ??  What is its length? 
Do you have any pix of the boat? Does it have a trailer?  
 
If you want to have these questions answered, contact: 
 
 
Contact information has been redacted for internet safety/security… 
 
Yvonne McKinley:  
2455 Baywood Dr. West 
Dunedin, FL 34698 
arch134698@yahoo.com 
727-657-5315 
 
If interested, contact Mikey, Ellen, or any Club Officer 
for Yvonne’s contact info. 
 
 
 
 
 

IN MEMORIAM: JUNE HOROWITZ 
PIX: ARCHIVES 

 
June Horowitz, wife of Marty Horowitz, (a long time SHBC member and 
former officer and race chair) passed away on August 22 . 
 
The Safety Harbor Boat Club wishes to offer our condolences and 
prayers to Marty and the family members June left behind: her Brother 
Robert and his family in Seattle. 
 
June was a steadfast crew along with Marty on "Incentive" with DALE. 
 
No services are planned. 
Notes and cards can be sent to Marty via the SHBC P.O. Box. 
  

Safety Harbor Boat Club 
P.O. Box 412 
Safety Harbor, Fl. 34695 
 
 
 
 



SHBC TRIVIA NIGHT AT OUTPOST 611 
Article: Ellen Henderson; Pix: Linda Maksel + Archives 
 
In a continuation of our Summertime hot rainy season, in which we can do little evening sailing 
without getting drenched, we followed our SHBC Club tradition and we enjoyed another Trivia 
Night on August 10th.  For our second one in 2022,  Vice Commodore (& acting Commodore) 
John Viverito again selected OUTPOST 611, which is in the strip shopping center at McMullen 
Booth Rd and Enterprise (2454 McMullen Booth Rd, Clearwater - behind Taco Bell & Next to Ed's 
Fine Wines).  After getting a headcount, John made reservations for our group at 6:00 PM at 
the restaurant.    

 
Our evening's Trivia contestants included: CURT & LINDA 
BRANDT (just back from her National Scrabble 
Tournament in Baltimore, GENA CAMERON (who will be 
traveling - partially by boat in Germany for 3 months), 
(GUEST) REBECCA "DAWN" McCRERY, ELLEN 
HENDERSON, (NEW MEMBER) DELORIS COLEMAN & 
LINDA MAKSEL.  
 
All enjoyed dinner prior to the  7-9PM Trivia Games in these 
various categories: NASA Space Suits (this writer's friend 

was one of the Space Suit Design Engineers at subcontractor International Latex - known 
for their famous bra construction), USD, Popular Singer, Popular Tourist Location, Sat. 
Night Live Performers, You're Killing Me, Houston, We Have a Problem, Hasta LaVista 
Baby, etc.   

 
The ever-charming Seth was our Trivia Night Host again.  Our group excelled 
in some categories, especially since we had additional input for this Trivia Night. 
However, the group at the bar were the Grand Prize winners for the evening.  
So, bone up on these categories for our next SHBC Trivia Night at OUTPOST 
611. 
 
 

 
 
 

High Performance Air Filters 
By Mikey 
 
I have 3 ea. 20”x20”1” new air filters, rated Merv 11 (pretty good). I am offering them for free to 
the first to ask for them. I bought this size by accident. 

MERV 11 High Strength Diamond 

MERV 11 high-strength diamond pleated air filters are internally reinforced with a 
wire frame to prevent the filter from blowing out in applications where the HVAC 
system may place increased pressure on the filter due to high velocities or high 
moisture. MERV 11 pleated air filters provide between 80% and 85% efficiency  

 
 



 
for filtering particles between 3 and 10 microns in size (such as mold spores, dusting aids, and 
cement dust). They also provide between 50% and 65% efficiency for filtering particles between 1 
and 3 microns in size (such as legionella, lead dust, humidifier dust, coal dust, and nebulizer 
droplets. 
 
 
 
 
 

BOATING CLASSES ON ZOOM 
SOURCE: TAMPA BAY NEWSPAPERS - CLEARWATER & DUNEDIN BEACON + INTERNET 

 
 
DUNEDIN – Classes on safe boating and basic navigation are being provided 
online by U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary Flotilla 11-10. 
 
 

SAFE BOATING COURSE AND INTRODUCTION TO NAVIGATION FOR NOVICE and 
EXPERIENCED BOATERS Online virtual ZOOM connection with power points and Instructors 
SAFE BOATING COURSE Monday - Thursday 7-9 pm includes: Intro to Boating, Safe operation, 
Rules, Aides to Navigation ( ATON), State & Fed laws, Safety equipment, Emergencies on the 
water and much more. FWC SAFE BOATING ID CARD AWARDED. 
COST $42.00  
 
INTRODUCTION TO BASIC COASTAL NAVIGATION SEMINAR 3 hour class held on 
Saturdays: includes Plotting a course & determine a position on a nautical chart, understanding 
latitude & longitude coordinates, uncorrecting a true course reading, use of a nautical chart, 
finding speed, time and distance.  
COST $40.00 INCLUDES PARALLEL RULER.  
 
BOAT AMERICA SAFE BOATING COURSE, Zoom, Monday- Thursday 7-9 pm December 14-
17, 2020. January 11-14, 2021. February 15-18, 2021. March 15-18, 2021  
COST $35.00 
 
INTRODUCTION TO BASIC COASTAL NAVIGATION, Zoom, Saturday 9am-12pm December 
19, 2020 January 16, 2021 February 20, 2021. March 20, 2021.  
COST $35.00 
 
CONTACT by PHONE, TEXT, EMAIL for full information.  
Buddy Casale, FSO PE 631-379-1110,  
publiceducation1110@gmail.com or  
boatinbud7@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Freedom Sailing Camp of Florida, Inc.  
 

 
SHBC Member BONNIE MONROE runs this Summer Sailing Camp for 
Children with Autism.  In the past, several SHBC Members have volunteered 
to assist with boat launching, etc.  See schedule below and to volunteer, 
contact Bonnie at <freedomsailingcamp@gmail.com> 
 

 
 

 

An Update from us on Continuing Sailing 
 

 

  
 

 

Freedom Sailing will be back on the water sailing starting Saturday, September 3rd, 
running only on Saturdays with morning sailing from 10am-12pm for continuing 
sailors groups. Adult Sailing will be from 12:30pm till 2pm, along with one on one 
instruction. 
 
** We will need for you to register on website 10 spots are available for morning 
sailing cost will be $50 for two hours on sailing. We will invoice you through pay-pal 
and Zella. Please paid before classes.** 
 
Note from the Director: I have been working through some difficulties from the 
accident that happen on the last week of summer camp, and I would like to thank 
my staff that help me get through the last few days and all the well wishers. 
However, I find myself needing more volunteers and support to keep this program 
running, So below you will find some volunteer items I need help with to make our 
program run. 
 
Freedom is in need of Volunteers to: 

1. Take trailers to and from the boat ramp each time we are out to sail. 
2. Volunteers to tack up the sailboats and untack them when we finish for 



the day. This would be great time for our continue sailors to learn a new 
skills. 

3. Fundraisers ideas and volunteers to run the fundraisers. 
4. Volunteers for promotion events 

 
Freedom Sailing News for 2023: 

Weekend sailing will start back up on March 4,2023. 
Spring Break Camp will be on March 13-17,2023 

Our Annual Come Out and Meet Us event will be on May 20th 10am-2pm. 
 

We are looking for sponsors if know anyone that would like to help a amazing 
autistic youth and adult summer camp and sailing program. Please have them 

contact me at freedomsailingcamp@gmail.com 
 

 

   
 

  

Sincerely, 
 
Bonnie Monroe, Director 
Freedom Sailing Camp of Florida, Inc. 
freedomsailingcampoffloridainc.com 
(727)224-1726 

 

  

  

Freedom Sailing Camp of Florida  
 

 

   

  

 
 
 

Florida511 Traffic Cameras 
By Mikey 
 
I always wondered if some of those traffic cam video feeds were available to the public. I did 
manage to locate the Florida511 cameras. Last time I checked, there were 9 active camera 
feeds, but see note below. 
 

 
When you go to the site, you will see stills (snapshot pictures) 
that update about once a minute. Above the pictures is a “Show 
Video” button. Clicking on that will activate the live view of the 
traffic. I also discovered someone has remote control because I 
saw on picture swing around and zoom in. It then returned to the 
normal setting. 
 
 
NOTE:   You can also click on the 3 dots, then Show On Map, to 

see a lot more interactive information as well as a LOT more videos. 
 
https://fl511.com/cctv?start=0&length=10&filters%5B0%5D%5Bi%5D=3&filters%5B0%5D%5Bs%
5D=Pinellas&order%5Bi%5D=1&order%5Bdir%5D=asc  



 
 

 
 
RECAP: TOUR OF LEEPA RATTNER MUSEUM  
- TUES. JULY 26 
BY: ELLEN HENDERSON; PIX: TIM SINDT, KATHY BLEDSOE, LINDA MAKSEL & INTERNET 
 
SHBC Members: Mel Nichols, Marilyn Mabe, Linda Maksel, Ellen Henderson, Kathy 
Bledsoe, Phyllis & Brian Garry plus Tim & Leslie Sindt and guest Colleen Baxter, who is an 
artist from Dunedin's Studio 1212 Gallery joined us on Tues. July 26 for the FREE 
(Donations Only) TOUR OF LEEPA RATTNER MUSEUM, which presented a retrospective of 
the "FLORIDA WATERWAYS".  The exhibits represented the works of famed artists: Clyde 
Butcher, Christopher Still, Dale Chihuly, Robert Stackhouse, Allen Leepa, etc. 
 
Some of us met at 12:30 pm at the FREE Parking Lot Across the street from the Stuffed 
Mushroom on Main St.  We formed carpools and left by 12:45 pm. We met those, who drove 
directly there at 1:00 pm at the Museum. 
 
After the tour we gathered at Rick's Pizza/Italian Restaurant, which is across the street from 
the St. Petersburg College Campus on the North side of Klosterman Rd. (in a strip mall, 
next to Johnny's Grits) for the Discounted Meal, which we ordered by 4:00 PM.  We enjoyed 
the COOL/AIRCONDITIONED room, that we had all to ourselves in the group.  Everyone 
commented on their great meals at very reasonable prices. 
 
For those, who missed the tour, you can join a docent led tour on Sundays at 2:00pm at 
LEEPA RATTNER MUSEUM: (inside the St. Petersburg College Campus) 601 E. 
Klosterman Rd., Tarpon Springs, 34689    (727) 712-5762 - WEBSITE: www.leeparattner.org 
 
Take US 19 North To E. Klosterman Rd., then turn Left (WEST) and another Left (SOUTH) 
onto the St. Petersburg College Campus Entrance, follow the signs to the LEEPA 
RATTNER MUSEUM.  There is plenty of FREE Parking. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Digital Millennium Copyright Act Policy is on the website, linked from the Home page. 
 

 Newsletter Terms of Submission:  
 
Material may be slightly corrected for grammatical or spelling errors, but generally left as-is 
unless you request otherwise. Ideally, a Microsoft WORD document would be easiest to process, 
but we can work with text, HTML, most word processors, or Google e-mails. Videos cannot be 
converted to be used in the Newsletter, but are okay if the end destination is the Club website. 
PDF files can now be converted, but the results are iffy. Text and image messaging to my cell 
phone, not so much. If you wish to submit your story or report in another word processor or 
document format, contact the S.H.B.C. Webmaster / Newsletter Editor (me) for discussing.  
 
Submissions must be complete with text and images. If received after the 24th of the 
month, they will be held over for publication and not included in this current issue. 
 
Images / photographs: If using a cell phone to take the picture, please hold the phone in the 
horizontal (landscape) position. Otherwise, they are rotated 90 degrees at my end. Unless of 
course it was your intent to put them in sideways, then please let me know.  
 
Mike Hembrey  
Webmaster & Newsletter Editor  
S.H.B.C.         Copyright 2013-2022.  


